
 
 
Date: 13/12/2018 
 
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST 014517 – Operating theatres 
 
I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to request the following information from The Dudley 
Group NHS Foundation Trust. 
 
Please fill in the information requested in the attached spreadsheet, for every hospital within your Trust. 
 
Please note the spreadsheet has three separate tabs, relating to operating theatres, endoscopy suites and central 
sterilisation service departments (CSSD) respectively. Please ensure to fill in the details requested in each tab. 
 
Please see attached and please note that the Trust is part of a PFI project. 
 
The whole PFI project was undertaken between 2001 and 2005. 
 
During this period all theatres were built/redeveloped. Other than replacement lights etc, there has been no major 
Refurbishments 
 
Operating theatres 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Endoscope Suite 
 

Please note that the Trust is part of a PFI project.  
   

    The whole PFI project was undertaken between 2001 and 2005.   
  During this period all theatres were built/redeveloped.   

Other than replacement lights etc, there has been no major refurbishments 
 
 
Sterile Services Department 
 

All of the Trust’s Facilities Management services which includes sterile services are provided by the Trust’s PFI  
Partner Summit Healthcare.  
The payment is wrapped up within an overall contract sum along with a wide range of other service costs  
e.g. portering, catering, estates, telecoms, security, car parks etc.   

The full range of services is paid by means of a single Unitary Payment which does not identify individual cost items 

   

     


